
SEAUNDER THE AQUATIC 
BIOLOGY 
VISITS THE 
AQUARIUM

WE OTTER GET GOING: Posing 
with an otter, Vivian Mann ‘24 
observes the exhibit at the Denver 
Aquarium on Feb. 28. The field 
trip was intented for the students 
to make connections between class 
material and the real world. “I 
learned so much about the animals 
and the different species they have 
are cool,” Mann said. “The otters 
were definitely my favorite part.” 
SCHOOLING THE FISH: Pointing out 
the fish, Mrs. [Jenny] Dallman 

identifies the type of fish. Dallman 
plans multiple trips each year. 
“I see species I didn’t see before 
every time I go. It’s pretty sweet,” 
Dallman said. EYE OF THE TIGER: 
Studying the tigers with her peers, 
Arslan Nuriyev ‘24 takes notes 
about the exhibit and observations. 
Each student was responsible 
for filling out a guided packet. “I 
liked the tigers. They were playing 
with the little cube in the water,” 
Nuriyev said.

GENTLE HANDS:  Splashing around, Kelsey Milner 
‘25 gently pets the rays with two fingers. After 

the self-guided tour through the aquarium, 
students were taken behind the scenes to see 

how the aquarium functions. “We learned more 
about each animal and how they feed off of each 

other in the ecosystem,” Milner said.

WHAT’S YOUR TYPE?

“I did it for community 
service and I also like 

helping people that 
need it. I am thinking 

about doing it again to 
help with community 

service.”
ALYSON HATCH ‘25

STUDENTS DONATED BLOOD IN 
EXCHANGE FOR SERVICE HOURS

“FOR SOME KIDS, THESE 
FIELD TRIPS CHANGE 

THEIR MINDS ON 
WHAT THEY WANT TO 

STUDY IN COLLEGE. THE 
ALWAYS TELL ME THAT 

THE TRIPS ARE REALLY 
PROFOUND.”

MRS. JENNY DALLMAN

57“I got a Val-O-Gram from Mrs. [Tia] Yaryan. She bought our whole Advisement one. 
It was fine, but it was during a U.S. Government test, so a little poorly timed.” HAILEY HEINLEIN ‘24

FEBRUARY NEWS: C. MARTIN, M. HEFFER, T. NICKERSON, O. TOULOUMIS
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“The blood drive went 
well, and I like to help 

people.” 
KAITLYN MICHAELIS ‘25

“I bought peanut butter Rice 
Krispie treats and some sugar 
cookies. Out of the two, I really 
liked the peanut butter Rice 
Krispies better and I wish I’d 
gotten more if I came better 
prepared with more money. 
The peanut butter Rice Krispies 
were a solid 9/10, and were 
very good.” ETHAN O’REILLY ‘25

“I didn’t buy anything because 
I brought some sugar cookies 
to sell. I don’t know how many 
I made, but one of my friends 
really liked them and bought 
all of them before anyone else 
could get to them. He spent 
like $30 on all of them. I got to 
try them before they were all 
bought and I’d give it a 9/10. I 
feel like I could’ve done better 
on the icing and made it less 
like liquid.” 
KRYSTAL BRAITHWOOD ‘26 

“I was one of the curators 
for the bake sale. It was very 
successful this year because 
we made a profit of $363. The 
most popular thing we sold was 
mostly cookies but especially 
the brownies, they were a hit.” 
GIANNA SMITH ‘25

BAKING TAKING
AFTER THE BAKE SALE, STUDENTS REVIEWED 
WHICH OF THE TREATS WERE THEIR FAVORITES

FOR

“It was such an honor because 
I’ve always seen swimmers 
go on the news and tell their 
story after competing in state. 
Representing Castle View 
was such an honor and I’m so 
happy I got to accomplish that.” 
MILA NIKANOROV ‘24

SWEETVICTORY SWIMMER INTERVIEWED BY 9NEWS 
AFTER WINNING 500M FREESTYLE
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